HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL
South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Monday 8 November 2010
Eureka School, Dunsmore Way, Lower Midway
PRESENT
Councillors –A Jones (Chair), R Shadrack, Mrs P Worthington, P Murray, Mrs J Slawson, D Jenkinson,      C Dobson and N Tilley. 
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillors - R Bell, I Harper, Mrs J Burley, Miss S Roberts, P Smith, D Tagg and A Sherratt  
ALSO PRESENT – R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council and Mr Hartshorne.
	
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Mr Hartshorne asked what progress was being made in respect of the play area at Goseley recreation ground?  The Clerk reported that a final decision will be made on the play equipment later in the meeting. Councillor Jenkinson said that the planting at the rear of the play area will commence in the next few weeks.
	
	

	101/10
	MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING 13 September 2010
The minutes approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Any member to declare an interest
Councillor Murray expressed a personal and prejudicial interest in the Goseley Scouts under Finance.

	
	

	102/10
	POLICE MATTERS

The Clerk reminded Councillors of the next Safer Neighbourhood meeting on 6 December.
	
	

	103/10
	MATTERS ARISING
1. The Clerk presented a monthly update on all outstanding matters; this is attached to the minutes. RESOLVED that the limit the Clerk was originally given of £200.00 to purchase a noticeboard should be raised to £400.00.

	
	

	104/10
	HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS & PUBLIC FOOTPATHS.

1. Councillor Smith had e-mailed the Parish Council about an incident at Pickstock. He was out walking the footpath across Pickstocks when he was advised not to cross the factory area but use Coal lane. 

RESOLVED Clerk to write to the Footpaths Officer reporting the incident and to ask if the company does not wish members of the public to use the existing footpath they should apply for a diversion.

2. Councillor Shadrack reported that Mrs Brealey does not the owner of the land near to Saw Mills as reported under minute94/10/4. Unfortunately he did not know the current owner but it could be obtained from Foster, Corey.
RESOLVED Clerk to contact Foster & Corey .

3. Councillor Shadrack reported that the Footpaths Officer had given an update on all outstanding footpaths in the area. 

	
	

	105/10
	PARISH NEWSLETTER AND WEBSITE

1. It was reported that the last 2 months minutes and agendas had still not been placed on the Hartshorne web site.
RESOLVED Councillor Jenkinson said he would contact the Webmaster.

	
	

	106/10
	RECREATION GROUNDS & ALLOTMENTS

1. The Clerk presented an estimate from DSK Engineering for work to be carried out at Goseley recreation ground. It included repair to the slide, new fencing at the entrance to the recreation ground and repairs to an inspection cover near to the main entrance.

RESOLVED that because of the urgency of the work DSK Engineering should carry out the work on the fence and the inspection cover. Before a final decision is made on the slide the Clerk should contact DSK Engineering for a quotation on the removal of the slide and making good the surface.

2. Councillor Murray reported that SDDC had now demolished the property at Guildford Ave and they are currently considering using the land for allotments. Councillor Murray said the District Council could approach the Parish Council to manage the proposed allotment site.

	
	

	107/10
	PLANNING MATTERS

Applications

· Reg.No 9 2010  0939 FM retention of a dwelling approved under 9/2009/1076 at 45 Woodville Road, Hartshorne. 
No comment
Granting of  Planning  Application

None
Refusal  Planning  Application

None


	
	

	108/10
	FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION

Approved payments for October
Cheq 

Payee

In Respect of

Amount

R Smith

Clerks Salary - November

251.95

R Smith

Expenses

40.00

G Watts

Lengthsman Wages - November

525.32

G Watts 

Expenses

22.86

PA Forestry & Rural Services Ltd

Hedge cutting at Main Street

20.00

Royal British Legion

Poppy Appeal

50.00

Goseley Community Centre

Hire of Room
16.00

· Please note that the Legthsmans hourly rate has increased in line with the minimum  wage by 13p per hour.

· Councillors discussed the sucess of the Scout group in Goseley

 RESOLVED that a donation of £200.00 is made for this finacial year.

· The Finace sub committee met to discuss this years budget. It was agreed that currently the Council had slightly under spent the projected budget.
	 
	

	109/10
	Correspondence

Correspondence for Action

· Local Government Boundary Commission – Final recommendation.
The Clerk was report ed that in response to the parish Councils submission  the Boundary Commission have  amended thier final recommendation for Hartshorne Parish.
· SDDC -  Repton Area Forum,1 November at Newton Solney at 7.00 pm.
The Chairman reported that the proposed installation of a vehicle Activated Speed Sign will be installed on Sandcliffe Road shortly.
· SDDC – Safer Neighbourhodd meeting 6 December at Sharpe’s Pottery Museum at 6.30 

· E-on Revised contract for supply at Goseley Recreation Ground 
RESOLVED that the proposed revised contract  is accepted.

· DCC – re Manchester Lane light column

The Clerk had received a reply from both County Councillor Jackson and the Highways section saying that 2 letters had been sent to the landowner requested that the brambles are removed. It was agreed to forward a copy of the lettters to Mr Brealey.    

· SDDC – Graffiti at Goseley Recreation Ground
The Clerk reported that SDDC will be removing all graffiti at Goseley recreation ground.
DALC Circulars

· Circular No. 50 - National Issues Update

· Circular No.49 – General Circular, includes faster Broadband information.

RESOLVED that the link to the BT site should be included on the Hartshorne web site.

	
	

	110/10
	Date of Next Meeting
Monday 13 December at Kendricks Close, Repton Road, Hartshorne 
Signed…………………………………………….. Dated……………………………….
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